
DIARY DATES 

  
 Tues 11 Feb Safer Internet Day 
   9am-10am ICT and E-Safety Open Morning with Parent Information Session and open classrooms 
 Thurs 13 Feb Tuck Shop after school 
 Fri 14 Feb INSET Day—School closed for staff training 
 Mon 24 Feb Back to school 
 w/c 24 Feb St Peter’s Science Week: Time 
 Fri 28 Feb Science Week Dress Up Day 
 Wed 19 Mar Ladybirds visit to Big Wood Estate 

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 

ISSUE NO. 20 :  6 Feb 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week our Ladybird Class visited the North West Surrey Synagogue in Weybridge. Their visit was as informative and enjoyable as the Dragonflies’ visit had been 
last week and, as promised, the children also got to learn some Jewish dancing as well as explore the different artefacts seen in a Synagogue. This was a wonderful 
opportunity to bring their learning to life and I think you can see this very clearly from the photos below. Thank you once again to the Friends who have covered the 
cost of this trip using funds raised at recent FOSP events. 

•        A Torah Scroll is the holiest book within Judaism, 
made up of the five books of Moses. 

• There are 304,805 letters in a Torah Scroll. 

• Each page has 42 lines. 

• The Torah Scroll must be written by a specially trained 
pious scribe called a sofer. 

• A sofer must know more than 4,000 Judaic laws before 
he begins writing a Torah Scroll. 

• It takes about a year to write an entire Torah Scroll. 

• Even a single missing or misshapen letter invalidates the 
entire Torah. 

• The Torah used in synagogues today is written exactly 
the same way the Torah was written the very first time by 
Moses 3,300 years ago. 

• The Torah is made of many sheets of parchment that are 
sewn together to make one very long scroll. 

• The Torah is written by hand, each letter is inscribed and 
individually formed with a quill and specially prepared ink. 

• It is thought that the Torah was originally written in letters 
of black fire (representing ‘God is truth’) upon a  
background of white fire (symbolizing chessed, the 
“loving-kindness of God’) so the Torah scroll today must 
also be written with black ink on white parchment.  

• The Torah is read at least four times a week in  
synagogues around the world. 

The aron kodesh (“holy ark”), where the Torah Scrolls are kept, is situated in the front of the synagogue on a wall which allows you to 
face Jerusalem (and the Holy Temple) when you are stood in front of it. It is considered the holiest place in the synagogue. The ark is 
opened only during special prayers and when removing the Torah to read during prayer services. It is customary (but not obligatory) to 
stand when the ark is opened. 

KUNG HEI FAT CHOI  
 
The children participated in some brilliant Chinese Dance workshops yesterday to celebrate Chinese New Year. They heard all about how the 12 animals of the  
Chinese zodiac were chosen – through a race across a river to the finish line on the shore. The children were fantastic when saying which animals won. They learned 
about the celebrations at Chinese New Year and why red is predominantly the colour seen at this time (it is seen as a lucky colour and able to ward off evil). They 
learned a Lion dance and a temple dance, and later used parasols, which was amazing. These were brilliant workshops for the classes, and they were all superb! 



“To learn to read is to light a fire” — Victor Hugo, Les Miserables 
 
As I walk around the classrooms it is always lovely to see the children reading or applying their phonic knowledge to sound out words for spellings. They love to talk 
about the characters within books or make inferences about the plot.  This not only comes about from the hard work of the children and staff at school but through 
the continued support and commitment from parents and carers as well. We know you hear it all the time: it’s important to read with your children. But why is that? 
And does it matter how—or when, or what—you read with them? 
  

Why Is It Important to Read with Your Child? 

Research has found that young children whose parents read to or with them daily have been exposed to at least 290,000 more words by the time they enter nursery 
than children who aren’t read to regularly. And depending on how much daily reading time children get, that number can go up to over a million words. All that 
exposure likely makes it easier for children to expand their vocabularies and understand the variety of texts they’ll need to read as they get older, both inside school 
and out. 

Empathy and emotional awareness 

Aside from language and literacy, reading is also an important tool for helping children develop empathy. As children read books about people whose lives are  

different from their own (and especially stories told from the perspectives of those people), they gain an appreciation for other people’s feelings, as well as other 
cultures, lifestyles, and perspectives. 

Books can also help children learn how to handle their own feelings in healthy ways. Seeing characters in books experience big emotions like anger or sadness lets 
children know that these feelings are normal — and gives them a chance to talk about their own difficult feelings, too. 

Parents can use reading time as an opportunity to foster children’s emotional awareness and build their toolkits for handling feelings: “Have you ever felt as angry as 
the girl in this book? What would you do if you did?” 

The parent-child bond 

Having time to read with a parent or caregiver isn’t just about the activity of reading. It’s about having consistent, focused time together, without other distractions 
or demands. Even a few minutes of reading together gives both you and your child a chance to slow down, connect with each other, and share an enjoyable activity. 

What’s more, that cosy time together has benefits for children’s cognitive development, especially when they’re younger. The sensory experiences of sitting with a 
caregiver, hearing that familiar voice, and feeling a book in their hands are all important for children’s brain development. 

Making it work for you 

As important as reading together is, it doesn’t have to be a picture-perfect routine. Reading at the same time every day — as part of a bedtime routine, for example 
— can be comforting and make it easier to build the habit of reading, but anytime your child is hearing language and connecting with you makes a difference. 

Therefore what are the benefits of reading to children in a nutshell? 

The benefits of reading with children include helping them build language skills, learn about the world, and  develop empathy 
and emotional awareness. Reading together also provides an opportunity for parents and children to connect. 

We will be putting a date in the diary in the summer term for a reading presentation to Busy Bee parents to explain how the 
importance of reading has a great impact not only on reading but on writing skills development as the children move into the 
Key Stage 1 curriculum. 

In the meantime, there is a section on the school website with information to help you support your child’s reading at home 
along with recommended reading lists for each year group should you wish to know more. 

INTERNET SAFETY DAY: Tues 11 Feb 
Please do come along and join us for what looks to be a very informative presentation by Alex Michael (Cassia and Karina’s daddy) on Tuesday morning, 11 February, 
in the school hall at 9.05am, followed by a walk around the classrooms to see some of the ways the children use information technology in their learning. This is your  
opportunity to see how we incorporate age-appropriate digital learning into the curriculum and how we instil the importance of staying safe online for the children. 
We do hope you can join us. 

 
Manipulative Marketing in Mobile Games - Better Internet for Kids 
 

Children are increasingly becoming major components in the online games industry. Many games are deceptively pay to play, whilst claiming to be free. For most of 
these apps the download is free but most of the gameplay is locked. Free in the context of apps is a highly flexible term. Online gaming firms use the ‘free’ label to 
draw in players, whom when talking about minors may be attractive due solely to that quality. Money making tactics such as these, can be hard to detect even for 
adults. Their use of bright colours, distracting music and other methods can be highly persuasive in gaining players. Better Internet for Kids has crafted a learning 
module designed to explore digital marketing tactics. You will learn why companies use these tactics and how they can impact your child and their rights. You will 
also learn how you can support your child to spot and avoid these issues, as well as where you can seek help and support. If interested, please follow the link below: 

https://better-internet-for-kids.europa.eu/en/learning-corner/parents-and-caregivers/marketing-games  

END OF THE SCHOOL DAY REMINDER 
Please may we ask that you leave the playground as soon as you have collected your children from your class teachers and make sure the gate is closed behind you. 
You are, of course, welcome to stay in the park area but, staff are preparing lessons or are in meetings so no one should be on the school premises after school. 
Some children are coming back into the school and/or playground unaccompanied by an adult and this is a safeguarding issue. Thank you very much. 

ST PETER’S SCIENCE WEEK  w/c 24 Feb 
Our Science Week will be held the week immediately after half term. The theme this year is ‘Time’. The children will be participating 
in many time related science activities through the week concluding with a Dress-Up day on Friday 28 February. We would love the  
children to dress up in any science inspired outfit on this day with bonus points for anyone who can relate this to time.  
 

Please may we have lots of junk modelling materials that may be used to create ‘pram designs’ such as bottle tops for wheels, cardboard,  
toilet rolls, butter containers etc. The children will be designing and building prototype pram models during science week ) and timing how  
quickly they travel from A to B. This is in preparation for a final design being made for the Oxted pram race in June! Please may these be brought in at the beginning 
of the science week ONLY (not next week!). 

DOGS IN/AROUND SCHOOL AREAS 
Dogs are not permitted on school grounds including the school field or in the Parish Council play area (swing/slide areas). If you bring a dog to any 
areas surrounding school property, please be considerate of any mess they may make and ensure it is cleared properly. Thank you very much for your 
consideration and understanding.  

https://stpetersinfant.org/support-your-childrens-learning-at-home/
https://better-internet-for-kids.europa.eu/en/learning-corner/parents-and-caregivers/marketing-games


 Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  
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CLASS NEWS 
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LADYBIRDS 
Ladybirds have had another busy week. We thoroughly enjoyed our trip to Weybridge synagogue on Tuesday. It was brilliant to see all the artefacts we have learned 
about in the classroom brought to life on our visit. We also learned a Jewish dance, which we all loved. Back in the classroom, we have started to learn how to tell 
the time, starting with o’clock. We made our own clocks and have been practising making o’clock times. In English we have been focusing on our re-telling skills and 
we have used ‘The Owl Who Was Afraid of the Dark’ by Jill Tomlinson to help us. In History we have continued learning about Florence Nightingale and we compared 
what life would have been like for a nurse then, compared to now.  
 

Homework: Time  

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

33 24 30 

Well 
done 

Have a fabulous weekend with your wonderful children. 

God Bless, Lenia Greenaway 

Dear Lord,  
 

I thank You for the promise of a new month and the opportunities that lie ahead.  

I place February in Your loving hands,  

trusting in Your perfect will and Your unending faithfulness.  

I ask for Your blessings upon every aspect of my life and the lives of those around me.  

May Your peace, joy, love, and righteousness prevail in our hearts,  

and may Your glory be revealed in all we do. 

Amen. 

CHILD PROTECTION CONTACT CENTRE 

At St Peter’s we take the safety and well-being of every child very seriously.  

If you are ever concerned about a child please speak in confidence to our  
Designated Safeguarding Lead, Miss Greenaway or our Deputy Designated  
Safeguarding Leads, Mr Atterton and Mrs Vaquinhas, or telephone Surrey Child 
Services contact centre on: 
 
                                 

                            Tel: 0300 200 1006 

“Safeguarding is Everyone’s Business” 

Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  

DRAGONFLIES 
Dragonflies started the week by investigating 3D shapes in Maths. We explored their properties, identifying their key elements and used this information to sort 
them into groups. We then moved onto creating 3D shapes from their nets. In English we have focused on story writing. We planned a continuation of the story “Mrs 
Armitage on Wheels” by Quentin Blake by imagining what we might add to her roller skates to enhance them: rocket boosters, parachutes, wings etc. We then used 
this to write our own stories about Mrs Armitage. In Science we have continued investigating materials. We went on material hunts around the school to find wood 
and metal and then compared and contrasted our findings. We had an amazing Chinese Dance workshop yesterday, in which we picked up the dances really quickly 
and enjoyed performing them together. 
 

Homework: Making 3D shapes using nets 

BUSY BEES 
Busy Bees have started learning about different forms of transport this week and discussing how they are  
connected to our daily lives. During our English lessons we explored the book "The Naughty Bus" by Jan and Jerry 
Oke, and wrote about our favourite parts of the story. We designed our own ‘Naughty Bus’ and labelled transport 
pictures using word and sound mats. In Maths we have begun to partition sets of ten objects and learn the  
number bonds to 10. We used manipulatives to count and match objects to number sentences and have begun to 
use the language ʻaddʼ, ʻmore thanʼ, and ʻequalsʼ. We applied this in our outdoor learning sessions by finding 
objects and working how many of each were needed to make 10. 

We took part in a Chinese dance workshop yesterday for Chinese New Year Celebrations. It was an interactive 
workshop and we all had the chance to use the props provided while learning about different styles of Chinese 
dances, such as the Lion dance and the Temple dance. 

Homework: Number bonds to 10 

CHURCH NEWS 

 

Our services this Sunday: 

11am          Family Service 
6.30pm      Evening Prayer 
 
A digital version of the Parish Magazine has been created by voluntary members of Tandridge Village.  

>> St Peter’s Church & Tandridge Village Magazine 

Busy Bees: I can make 10 
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